
On Wednesday Southborough girls’ team played a football 

tournament at Kent CC Ground. We were so excited and raring to go but 

we knew it was going to be a really tough tournament and the opposition 

would be very strong. 

We were in a group of 6 and had to play each team once. 

We won the first game against Valley 4-0 with 1 goal from Poppy H 

and a hatrick from Autumn. 

We beat Midfield 3-0 with 2 goals from Autumn and 1 from Poppy. 

We beat Keston 1-0 with a brilliant goal from Autumn. 

We drew 0-0 with Elmstead Wood and their goalkeeper was 

outstanding and we just couldn’t score. 

Our final game in the group stages was Against Harris Beckenham 

Green and we won 3-0 with a goal each from Poppy, Autumn and Sofia. 

We had won our group and were through to the semi-finals. We 

had scored 11 goals and conceded none.  

In the semi-final we played Farringtons. We won 1-0 with a great 

goal from Autumn. 

We played 2 teams in a three way final. We beat Harris 

Beckenham 1-0 with a fine goal from Poppy. Jess O, our goal keeper, 

was absolutely brilliant and made 3 amazing saves. We then beat 

Highfield 2-0 with a goal from Autumn and Poppy. 

 We had scored 15 goals and conceded none. An outstanding 

achievement by the defence of Jess O, Jess D, Martinique F and Honor 

M. 

We had won the whole tournament and are now Bromley Borough 

champions. 

Huge congratulations to: Jessica O, Jess D, Martinique F, Honor 

M, Poppy H, Sofia G, Natarlia M and Autumn R. 

 

We are now going to represent Bromley at The London Youth 

Games in March along with the Year 3 and 4 team from 

Southborough. 

Mr Fotheringham was absolutely delighted with the way we played 

as a team supporting and encouraging each other and we played 

absolutely brilliantly.  

Well done girls, Mr Fotheringham is very proud of you!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


